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PROPOSING A NEW DATE FOR HOLDING THE SECOND INTER-AMERICAN MEETING OF MINISTERS AND HIGH LEVEL AUTHORITIES ON SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT

PERMANENT MISSION OF THE DOMINICAN REPUBLIC
TO THE 
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
1715 22nd Street NW, Washington, D.C. 20008-1931

Tel. (202) 332-9142  Fax (202) 232-5038  republicadominicana@oas.org.
MP-RD-OEA 

0610-10

The Permanent Mission of the Dominican Republic presents its compliments to the Department of Sustainable Development (DSD) of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) of the Organization of American States (OAS), in reference to the Second Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development, scheduled to be held in Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic from October 6 to 8, 2010.
In respect of the foregoing, several delegations have expressed their concern to the effect that from September 28 to October 9, 2010, a series of preparatory meetings and negotiation rounds will be held ahead of the Sixteenth Conference of the Parties (COP16) to the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC), and, therefore, many of their authorities responsible would be unable to attend one of the meetings.  Accordingly, in view of those concerns and in order to ensure the greatest possible success of the Second Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development, the Government of the Dominican Republic has decided to postpone the meeting until November 3 to 5, 2010.  A proposal in that regard will be submitted to the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI) for the appropriate action.
The Permanent Mission of the Dominican Republic avails itself of the occasion to reiterate to the Department of Sustainable Development (DSD) of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) assurances of its highest and most distinguished consideration.
Washington, D.C., August 13, 2010.
To the Department of Sustainable Development (DSD)

  of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI)

  of the Organization of American States (OAS)
Washington, D.C.
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